
Marion County Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes 

March 14, 2018 

Present:  Karin Perkins, Patty Pickett-Cooper, Corie Mielke, Alan Roberts, Deb Patterson, Trisha Baxter, 

Kathy Schnebly, Gwyn Marsh, Doug Short, Amy Baker 

Absent:  Corissa Neufeldt, Trish Davis, Sandra Loucka 

Introductions:  Everyone introduced themselves. 

Review of Minutes:  February minutes were reviewed, Doug motioned to approve the minutes, Deb 

moved and Trisha seconded.  February minutes were approved. 

Committee Member Updates:  The group discussed four of the committee member’s terms possibly 

ending in May and possibly changing the time of the meeting from morning to afternoon. 

Program Manager Update:  Karin read an email from Corissa with the Program Manager updates:  

The Health Department has been renamed to Marion County Health and Human Services. 

Board of Commissioners approved the proclamation declaring March I/DD Awareness Month – Board 

members presented at the BOC meeting and feedback was overwhelmingly positive.  The rest of March 

is focused on Salem Business Journal article and upcoming radio spots. 

Board of Commissioners also approved our proposed amended by-laws. 

Hiring updates – AAI permanent position approved. 

$12 million deficit – ODDS announced it will be addressed through management strategies. 

ONA tool is delayed until summer or early fall. 

Quality Assurance:  Patty Pickett-Cooper presented the proposed Quality Assurance Plan and Data 

Overview. 

Other topics:  Supports and Services Fair is April 10, 3-6:30.  Working on getting information out to 

individuals and families. 

Alan mentioned recruiting members from Spanish speaking community for the committee. 

Cori sent information regarding online employment training series that is coming up geared toward 

parents and families. 

 

Doug motioned to adjourn the meeting, Gwyn moved and Cori seconded.  Meeting was adjourned. 


